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MALVERN BOROUGH                          June 7, 2022 

1 East First Avenue     7:30 PM 

Malvern, PA 19355 

 

PRESIDING: Amy Finkbiner, Ph.D., President 

INVOCATION: Zeyn B. Uzman, Mayor 

1. ROLL CALL 

 

PRESENT ABSENT 

Council President Finkbiner 

Council Vice-President Bones 

Council Member Grossman 

  Council Member Laney  

  Council Member Niemiec 

    Council Member Phillips  

  Council Member Riccetti 

  Zeyn B. Uzman, Mayor 

 

Council Vice President Bones attended via ZOOM.   

     

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

 

A motion was made by Council Member Laney, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and  

carried by a vote of 7-0, to approve the agenda for the June 7, 2022 meeting as amended. 

 

3. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Council President Finkbiner asked in accordance with Resolution No. 787 if any member of the 

audience was recording the meeting.  No one recorded the meeting. 

 

Council President Finkbiner recommended that residents go to the Borough Website regularly for 

information about new and on-going events in Malvern Borough 

 

Mayor Uzman made a statement addressing the May 19, 2022 shooting that occurred at Charleston 

Green. 

 

Council President Finkbiner announced that an executive session was held this evening prior to the 

Borough Council meeting to discuss legal matters with the Borough’s Counsel. 

 

 

4. MINUTES & REPORTS 

 

a. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A motion was made by Council Member Laney, seconded by Council Member Niemiec, and 

carried by a vote of 7-0, to approve the minutes from the Tuesday, May 17, 2022 regular meeting of 
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Borough Council as presented. 

 

b. BOROUGH COUNCIL SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Council Member Laney stated that the Finance & Administration Committee met on June 1, 2022 

at 10:00AM. Discussion included: 

1. Revisions to the library lease  

2. Renewal of the Paoli Battlefield lease  

3. Re-design of the Borough Website 

4. Updating the Borough Hall sound System  

5. Purchase of weather sheathing for the Burke Park Gazebo, 

6. Content of the material to be distributed to the public preceding meetings of Borough 

Council  

7. 2023 trash hauler contract 

8. Summer Intern & Part-Time Permit Clerk positions 

9. Fire Company funding process 

10. Discussion of the Main Street Manager and bulk mailing rates for the newsletter was tabled 

due to time constraints. 

 

Council Member Grossman stated that the Public Safety Committee has not met since the last 

Council meeting. 

 

Council Vice President Bones stated that the Public Works Committee has not met since the last 

Council meeting. 

 

Borough Solicitor McLean gave a status update regarding the Paoli Battlefield Lease.  She 

addressed that two major anniversaries are occurring within the next four years including the 

signing of the Declaration of Independence and the massacre.  The lease will be ready for 

authorization and adoption at the June21, 2022 Borough Council meeting. 

 

Council Vice President Bones asked for the Borough Solicitor to provide language in the lease to 

prohibit the Paoli Battlefield from charging a general fee to gain access to the Battlefield. 

 

5. SPECIAL BUSINESS 

 

a. 2022 PAVING PROGRAM – AWARD QUAKER LANE, SOUTH WARREN 

AVENUE, AND RASPBERRY  AVENUE BIDS 

  

Council President Finkbiner gave an explanation of the bids that came in for the paving project. 

DiRocco Bros., Inc. of West Chester was the lowest bid for Quaker Lane. 

 

A motion was made by Council Member Niemiec, seconded by Council Member Laney, and 

carried by a vote of 7-0, to approve the award of the Quaker Lane paving to DiRocco Bros., Inc. of 

West Chester in the amount of $156,551.65. 

 

Council President Finkbiner gave an explanation of the bids that came in for the paving project. 

DiRocco General Contractors., Inc. of Downingtown was the lowest bid for South Warren Avenue 

& Raspberry Avenue.   
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Council President Finkbiner, Council Vice President Bones, and Manager Loomis explained that 

the current road program has exceeded the capital reserve budget by $17,500.  ARPA funding is an 

option to cover the deficit and has been suggested by the Public Works Sub-Committee to move 

forward with the Year 2022 Paving Program.  Manager Loomis explained that holding off on any 

of the paving of the roads will cost the Borough significantly more money in the future to pave the 

road(s). 

 

Council Member Grossman expressed concern for what projects would be affected if ARPA 

funding were allocated elsewhere such as the Year 2022 Paving Program.  She suggested to hold 

off on paving a road to accommodate the budget.   

 

Council Vice President that there is currently funding set aside in ARPA to address Capital 

Improvement Project with the idea that general stormwater concerns are to be addressed.  The 

Road Paving program is eligible for this category.   

 

John Buckley of Church Street commented on the condition of First Avenue and the road program 

for Year 2023.   

 

Council Member Niemiec is in favor of moving forward given there is a solution with the ARPA 

funds available. 

 

Council Member Phillips asked for Manager Loomis to look into what can be done to limit utility 

companies to be able to cut into newly paved roads.   

 

A motion was made by Council Member Phillips, seconded by Council Member Laney, and carried 

by a vote of 7-0, to approve the award of the South Warren and Raspberry Avenue paving to John 

A. DiRocco General Contractors, Inc. in the amount of $56,108.89 including up to $25, 000 of 

ARPA funding to cover the deficit. 

  

b. EAST WHITELAND TOWNSHIP ACT 537 SPECIAL STUDY – RESOLUTION NO. 

833 

 

Council President Finkbiner presented that East Whiteland Township has prepared a plan supplement 

entitled “Act 537 Special Study Transfer of Sanitary Sewage Facilities” dated April 2022 in regards 

to the sale of their sewer system. 

 

A motion was made by Council Member Phillips, seconded by Council Member Laney, and carried 

by a vote of 7-0, to authorize Resolution No. 833 to adopt and submit to the Department of 

Environmental Protection for its approval as a revision to the “Official Plan” of the municipality, the 

above referenced Special Study.    

 

c. PRESENTATION – 2021 FINANCIAL REPORT AND AUDIT FOR THE BOROUGH 

OF MALVERN 

 

The Borough Auditor, George Fieo, CPA, of Peterson Fieo & Co., presented the Boroughs 2021 

Financial Report and Audit.   

 

A motion was made by Council Member Grossman, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and 

carried by a vote of 7-0, to accept the 2021 Financial Report and Audit. 
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6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

 

a. BOROUGH BUILDING, FENCING, LIGHTING, CAMERA, & LIBRARY 

FURNITURE INSTALLATION 

 

Council President Finkbiner presented that the Malvern Historical Commission reviewed the 

proposed fencing and library furniture at their May 25, 2022 meeting and unanimously 

recommended the following: 

 For the fence surrounding the a/c units at Borough Hall: Newport style, khaki 

colored, to blend in with the coloring of the mortar. Of the nine post cap options, 

we liked Gothic, New England, and Federation equally well.   

 For the fence surrounding the police station access: Closed spear-top (CST33-6) 

with the arched walk gate and the style not flush to the ground. The spear tops and 

arched gate look more historic, befitting the style/age of the building, while the 

closed-top affords a bit of safety.  

The Finance & Administration Sub-Committee suggested that Council consider the Library be 

required submit an application for Community Installation process to authorize the requested 

installation furniture located at the rear of the Borough Property for programs.   

 

Isabel Leininger, Channing Avenue commented on the location and style of the fencing.   

 

A motion was made by Council Member Grossman, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and 

carried by a vote of 7-0, to authorize no greater than $13,200 to be released in ARPA funding to 

purchase Borough Hall fencing, lighting, and a camera to be installed as presented this evening as 

per the recommendation made by the Malvern Historical Commission at their May 25, 2022 meeting 

as presented. 

 

b. ZONING HEARING BOARD 

 

Council President Finkbiner explained that an appeal has been received to a notice of violation, 

however no hearing as yet been scheduled.   

 

7. NEW BUSINESS 

 

a. 2022 REVISED COMPREHENSIVE PLAN REVIEW BY THE PLANNING 

COMMISSION 

 

Council President Finkbiner presented that the Malvern Planning Commission met on Thursday, 

June 2, 2022 at 7:30PM and unanimously recommended the revised 2022 Comprehensive Plan to be 

approved by Borough Council.  The revised 2022 Comprehensive Plan is located on the Borough 

Website under the Planning Commission for anyone interested in reviewing the documents. This 

matter will be opened to the public for review at the Borough Council June 21, 2022 meeting. 

 

b. SUMMER INTERNSHIP POSITION 

 

Council President Finkbiner presented that the Borough Administration has occasionally hired a 

summer intern to assist with filing, administrative daily matters, and special projects.  There is 

currently money in the budget to account for this position this year.   
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Borough Council is in agreement that a Summer Intern is to be hired.   

 

A motion was made by Council Member Niemiec, seconded by Council Member Phillips, and carried 

by a vote of 7-0, to authorize the Borough to hire a Summer Intern to assist with filing, admistrative 

daily matters, and special projects.   

  

c. BOROUGH WEBSITE RE-DESIGN BY CIVIC ENGAGE OPEN 

 

Council President Finkbiner presented that the Borough currently utilizes Word Press as its website 

provider and has received numerous requests from the residents and Community to implement 

security measures and add greater services to be offered through the Borough’s Website.   

 

Assistant Manager Badman explained that Civic Plus is utilized by many of municipalities and the 

current software use is limited for the Borough and Community.  There will be a roll out period 

where Council will be able to preview the release of the new and improved website.   

 

The Borough Council is in favor of this project and confirmed there is money in this year’s budget 

and the Borough will have autonomy over the website. They requested to have input in the color 

palettes.   

 

Isabel Leininger, Channing Avenue, asked how the website will be interactive. 

 

A motion was made by Council Member Phillips, seconded by Council Member Niemiec, and carried 

by a vote of 7-0, to authorize the Borough to execute a contract with CIVIC PLUS to re-design the 

Borough Website for no greater than $4,000.00. 

 

8. PUBLIC FORUM 

 

John Buckley, Church Street, commented on parking regarding the pump track and First Avenue 

 traffic.   

 

9. ADJOURNMENT 

 

All business having been discussed, a motion was made by Council Member Grossman, seconded 

by Council Member Phillips, and carried by a vote of 7-0, to adjourn the meeting. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tiffany M. Loomis 

Secretary 
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